
City of San Antonio 
Office of the City Council 

Interdepartmental Correspondence Sheet 

TO:            Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk 

FROM: Councilwoman Phyllis Viagran, District 3 

COPIES TO: Ron Nirenberg, Mayor; Andy Segovia, City Attorney; 
    Office of City Clerk, Boards and Commission Coordinator  

DATE:          February 12, 2024 

SUBJECT: Boards and Commissions  

I would like to reappoint the following individual to the Small Business 
Advisory Commission, Small Business – Targeted Industry District 3 

Jane S. Gonzalez 

The Application is on file with the Office of the City Clerk. 

Phyllis Viagran 
Councilwoman, District 3 




